
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 22 FEBRUARY 2007


CROS.21/07
CARLISLE SUSTAINABLE COMMUNITY PLAN

The Deputy Chief Executive (Dr Gooding) presented report PPP.18/07, enclosing the framework for developing the Carlisle Sustainable Plan and the first draft of the Community Plan for Carlisle.  He submitted the Carlisle Partnership Manager's apologies, as he was unable to attend the meeting.

The Local Government Act 2000 required local authorities to publish a Sustainable Community Strategy.  The obligation was developed in a variety of guidance and analytical documents most recently the White Paper "Strong and Prosperous Communities", in which the government proposed to put Sustainable Community Strategies at the heart of what local authorities do.

The Executive on 19 February 2007 (EX.030/07) had considered the framework for developing the Carlisle Sustainable Community Plan and the first draft of the Plan and had welcomed it and recognised that Overview and Scrutiny would have some input.

Dr Gooding advised that the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee had considered the Plan and had pointed out that : 

· in some of the target areas, Carlisle Renaissance had been identified as the lead partner.  This would be changed, as Carlisle Renaissance was not a separate body; 

· the voluntary sector had not been mentioned and this would also be addressed.

In considering the report Members made the following comments and observations:

(a)
The Plan contains some high level visions, but there were questions about how this would be turned into reality and what resources would be put into achieving this vision.  Members queried the link between the vision, the actions and the resourcing.

Dr Gooding responded that the Community Plan is part of a hierarchy of Plans with the Community Plan being the top level Plan.  Every partner contributes to the achievement of this plan.  The Council needs to check that its contribution to the Community Plan is consistent with its own Corporate Plan and the budget which has been set to achieve the priorities in the Council's Corporate Plan.  The Council needs to ensure that what it identifies as being important as a local authority also fits into the Community Plan.

(b)
In response to a question about how the Community Plan would be monitored and specifically the involvement of Overview and Scrutiny in that monitoring, Dr Gooding advised that there would be an enhanced role for Overview and Scrutiny in monitoring the performance of the Carlisle Partnership.  If the activities and allocation of resources in the Council's Corporate Plan are consistent with the Community Plan there would, in part, be the same monitoring.  There would also need to be separate monitoring of the Community Plan and work needs to be done on designing in the regularity of this monitoring.

(c)
A Member queried if the Children and Young People priority targets identified in the Community Plan met the duties under the Children's Act.  There was also concern that there was no mention of the link between young people and anti-social behaviour and Members felt that people across the City would have identified this as a problem.

In response to the question about young people and anti-social behaviour, Dr Gooding advised that this area of work was one which required joined up action across public services.  He believed that there was a weakness in the Safer and Stronger Communities in that there was a focus on “safer” but there also needed to be a focus on “stronger” in terms of building sustainable communities for the longer term.  He undertook to ensure that this matter is raised at the Carlisle Partnership Executive.  

In relation to the question about the obligations under the Children's Act, the Director of Legal and Democratic Services advised that on their own the targets in the Community Plan did not meet the duties, but that this was only a part of what the Council does in relation to children and young people.

(d)
Members were concerned that Council Officers who had experience and expertise in dealing with children and young people should have had more input to the document.  There was a query as to whether an Officer Group had contributed to the document.  Dr Gooding responded that he was not aware if an Officer Group had made a contribution, but that the people involved in the Children and Young People Priority Group had expertise in that area.  A Learning City Manager had recently been appointed and she would contribute to the Plan.  

(e)
Members commented that they were inundated with so many different Plans that monitoring of performance could be difficult.

(f)
A Member commended the Carlisle Renaissance Economic Strategy Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities and Threats Analysis as an excellent document and stated that in comparison this Plan was not as comprehensive as it could be.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Executive be informed of the committee's comments as detailed above.

(2) That all Members of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee be provided with a copy of the Carlisle Renaissance Economic Strategy SWOT Analysis.







